
Project Narrative – Milano PUD Amendment 

 

The Milano PUD is 528 +/- acre property located south of Laurel Road, north of Border Road, 

and bisected by the Jacaranda Boulevard Extension.  The property is located within the 

Northeast Neighborhood of the Comprehensive Plan and has a Future Land Use Designation of 

Mixed Use Residential (MUR).  The Milano PUD approved by Ordinance No. 2017-25 is a 

residential community consisting of detached single- family homes, paired villas, multi-family 

homes, amenity centers and open space. The density approved for the Milano PUD is up to 

1,350 dwelling units. 

The Milano PUD was amended by Ordinance No. 2020-40, which approved revisions to the PUD 

binding master plan which were all located within the approximately 36 acre development pod 

at the northwest corner of the Milano PUD, and  were limited to the addition of one access 

point along Laurel Road and the restriction of the existing access point to egress only, the 

addition of project signage at the new access point, the addition of lot standards for 

townhomes, a modification of driveway standards for townhomes, the addition of an Amenity 

Area, the addition of alternative roadway sections to allow for on street parking, and minor 

modifications to conceptual stormwater pond configurations.   

The Milano PUD was further amended by Ordinance No. 2022-___ which was limited to the 

removal of 24.1 acres of open space along the western boundary of the Milano PUD, an area of 

open space which was added to the adjacent GCCF PUD and will remain open space within the 

GCCF PUD.   Removal of the open space reduced the Milano PUD acreage to 503.9 acres; 

however, the minimum 50% open space within the Milano PUD was maintained, or exceeded.  

No other changes were proposed with the amendment. 

This amendment to the Milano PUD proposes to re-designate a 10.42 acre parcel at the 

southwest corner of the Jacaranda Boulevard and Laurel Road, within the Milano PUD, from 

Open Space to Commercial, to add access points for the Commercial parcel and establish 

development standards for the Commercial parcel.  The proposed Commercial designated 

parcel will allow for the provision of various retail and service uses to meet the needs of the 

neighborhood while reducing trip lengths and increasing multi-modal accessibility to such 

services for the neighbors.  The PUD requirement for a minimum of 50% Open Space will 

continue to be maintained. 


